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File Ref: COM 02 09 

1 April 2016 

 

Dear retailer or supplier, 

 

Dichlorvos-Containing Substances 
 
The EPA is advising retailers that the following products are no longer approved under the Hazardous 
Substances and New Organisms Act 1996 (the Act): 

 BV2 Surface Insecticide aerosol (and any other products covered by the approval HSR000207) 

 BV2 Surface Insecticide bulk (and any other products covered by the approval HSR000209). 

Retailers should note that it is an offence under the Act to knowingly possess or use any hazardous 
substance that is not approved. 

All stocks of these products must be removed from shelves and disposed of or exported immediately.  
All advertising for these products, including websites, must also be removed. 

Please send an email to HSCompliance@epa.govt.nz confirming you have received this message 
and the actions you have taken to either dispose or export the products appropriately. 

You can read more about the legal obligations concerning this substance in the Hazardous 
Substances (Dichlorvos-Containing Substances Direction Prohibiting Use and Controlling Storage 
and Disposal) Notice 2015. This Notice is available on the following website: 

https://gazette.govt.nz/notice/id/2015-au5608   

Advice on disposal or export 
This substance is hazardous and needs to be disposed on in a certain way. We are therefore offering 
the following advice on disposal.  

You should contact the local authority (e.g. City or District Council) for advice on hazardous 
substance disposal in your area. If you have large quantities of these products to dispose of, you 
should contact a commercial hazardous waste disposal company for advice. 

If you wish dispose of these products by exporting existing stocks, you must meet all legal 
requirements both in New Zealand and the country of destination. Find out more about applying for a 
permit to export hazardous substances http://www.epa.govt.nz/hazardous-substances/import-
export/Pages/default.aspx    

Please contact me if you are having problems disposing of this substance. 

If you have any questions regarding this email, or would like to discuss any other compliance matters, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
 

Stephen Bokkerink 
Senior Advisor, HS Compliance 
Environmental Protection Authority 
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